Temporary Lane Closure Planned for Westbound Interstate 90
at Exit 59 in Rapid City

For Immediate Release: Friday, June 17, 2022
Contact: Ellen Erickson, HDR Engineering, ellen.erickson@hdrinc.com

RAPID CITY, S.D. — The South Dakota Department of Transportation (SDDOT) says the westbound driving
lane of Interstate 90, beneath the LaCrosse Street Bridge (exit 59), will be temporarily reduced to one
lane from 9 a.m to 2 p.m both Monday and Tuesday, June 20-22, 2022. The closure is necessary for the
construction crews to work on decking the bridge.

Motorists should be prepared for minor delays. Drivers are asked to be aware of construction workers
and equipment and drive cautiously through the workzone.

This is the second year of the project to reconstruct the interchange on 1-90 at exit 59 (North LaCrosse
Street). Complete Contracting of Rapid City is the prime contractor on the $17 million project. The
overall completion date of this project is June 2023.

Complete road construction information is available for this project
at: https://www.i90lacrosseddi.com/ and on https://sd511.org or by dialing 511.
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